
From: Gruen, Andrea M - DNR 
Sent: Monday, October 19, 2020 6:58 AM 
To: Gabriel Rodriguez (grodriguez@schiffhardin.com) 
Cc: Kristin Holloway Jones (kristin.jones@newellco.com); Beggs, Tauren R - DNR; 

Nelson, William J - DNR 
Subject: Response Requested: Newell Mirro Plt 9 / Former Newton Tn Gravel Pit 

Enforcement Update 
 
Mr. Rodriguez, 

 
Thank you for your response on October 14, 2020 on behalf of Newell Operating Company (“Newell”). 

 
The department received the Site Investigation Work Plan from Ramboll for the Mirro Plt 9 (Former) site 
and it is currently under review. 

 
The department acknowledges that progress has been made with the Manitowoc City / Former Newton 
Tn Gravel Pit site with regard to a cost sharing agreement with the City of Manitowoc through 2019, and 
understands that Newell does not intend to complete a separate Site Investigation Work Plan for this 
site. Therefore, as soon as practicable, provide the DNR with the finalized agreement for cost sharing up 
to the end of 2019.  

 
The department also requests a meeting with both Newell and the City.  The purpose of this meeting is 
to develop a definitive path going forward, including a timeline by which a final cost sharing agreement 
between Newell and the City of Manitowoc will be reached for 2020 and beyond, for as long as 
environmental obligations remain on the property.  Therefore, as soon as practicable, please provide 
several dates and times of the availability of appropriate representatives from Newell to attend a 
meeting between October 26 – November 6, 2020.  The department greatly appreciates a timely 
response for the above two requests. 

 
Please let me know if you have any questions. 

 
Thank you, 
Andrea 
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 

 
Andrea Gruen 

Environmental Enforcement Specialist – Bureau of Law Enforcement 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
2984 Shawano Ave.  
Green Bay, WI  54313 
Phone: (920) 366-1980 
Andrea.Gruen@Wisconsin.gov 
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